
 

July – August 2025 

Dear brothers and sisters, 

Greetings in the Lord! We are grateful to God for each new day of ministry, opportunities for 

spiritual growth, and shared work even in the challenging circumstances of war. With love, 

we share the summary of the summer ministry of the Lviv Church of Christ. 

Bible Teaching 

Throughout the summer, our congregation in Lviv gathered regularly for Sunday and 

midweek Bible classes for adults and youth. We devoted time to deeper study of the 

Scriptures, sharing experiences, and the practical application of faith in daily life. Children, 

teenagers, and adults are growing together in the knowledge of the Lord and learning to take 

responsibility in ministry. 

Women's Ministry 

Women's groups remained active in July and August. Sisters regularly met for Bible study, 

prayer, and spiritual support for one another. New participants joined the common study of 

the Bible, and the group continues to grow both in number and in harmony. 

Children's Programs and Sunday School 

In addition to the summer “Jesus Kids: Learning the Bible in English” program, every 

Sunday the main Sunday School for children was held, divided into two age groups. For the 

older group, once a month we teach the doctrine of the Church of Christ. This helps lay a 

deeper spiritual foundation and form a biblical worldview for our teenagers. 

"Amerikraine" Camp 

In August, the "Amerikraine" summer camp took place in Lviv. The Lviv Church of Christ 

actively participated in organizing, conducting lessons and spiritual. The greatest joy of this 

camp was the baptism of a woman who believed and joined the Kingdom of God and our 

church. This fruit of ministry is a powerful testimony to God’s love and the power of the 

Gospel. 

Evangelism in Drohobych 

Since April, we have been regularly traveling every Sunday (after the service in Lviv, about 

an hour and a half by car) to the city of Drohobych for evangelistic work among displaced 

people and local residents. Along with Bogdana Chyhvinsev and youth from Lviv, we have 

also preached on the streets directly from the trunk of a car. We hold Bible meetings, 



distribute humanitarian aid, and support people in their spiritual search. The active core of the 

Lviv community is continuously involved in this ministry. 

Supporting Churches in Kyiv 

In August, I was invited to the Church of Christ in the Vinogradar district of Kyiv to teach 

doctrine for two days. The brothers and sisters asked to continue such educational trips 

monthly until the end of the year — a great opportunity to strengthen and unite the churches 

around the truth of God's Word. 

Church Life in Lviv 

The church remains active, maintaining constant prayer, spiritual mentoring, and brotherly 

support. Gatherings, home prayers, welcoming new members, and developing mutual 

assistance are clear signs of unity in Christ even during this time of trial. 

Special Circumstances and Gratitude 

The war continues and has intensified in the Lviv region recently — we often have to spend 

time in shelters. We especially need your ongoing prayers for protection, strength, and peace 

for Ukraine. My heartfelt thanks to everyone for your prayerful and financial support — 

together with you, we can do much for God's glory! 

With love in Christ, 

Stas 

Lviv Church of Christ 
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